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Devoted To Amateur Radio Contesting and DXing From 160 Meters To Microwaves

News and Views Published For Members And Friends Of The Central Virginia Contest Club

Prez_Sez:


Have had a month of performing both in Richmond and Crozet, which has meant long hours of waiting and early rising for travel.  About the only RF I have radiated other than 2 Meter FM was on my Bluetooth headset for my new cellphone.  I did notice the behaviors that are most annoying on the radio are always present in humans even if the only thing radiated from them is infrared light. (Solely because of a body temperature greater than the ambient air temperature.) You’ve seen the behaviors in flesh and RF, the “If those people want to talk I’ll just talk louder”, “it doesn’t matter how important the other persons message is my story is important to ME”, or “this is our space”.

I suppose some are put upon this planet solely for the purpose of being a bad example. I’m sure my faults would be grist for some other person’s mill as well, however I got on this frequency first.  Let’s all try now to serve as good examples it may not change the world, but we can once in a while enjoy one another’s contact.
73 de K4KJL


If you need Spratly there will be a short one man dxpedition by 9M0/9M2TO June 9-12 all bands 80-6. Good news from Thailand. The HS's now have all of the WARC bands and don't have to wait for the queen's next birthday. Also there is increased access to 160 and 80, but still not unlimited. Montenegro is very much in the news and will certainly be added to the DXCC entity list before the year's end. YT6A promises a major operation when this is official. The HA's are very active on 6 meters now and I believe a few US stations in the NE have made qso's. 

You may recall that I said last summer was the worst E-skip season I could remember in my 16 years on the band. This summer looks very different. Before June had even arrived I had worked a page full of European and North African stations and 24 different DXCC entities. No new countries, but 2 new grids. By contrast last summer I had only 3 trans-Atlantic contacts all season. The last two evenings stations as close as Ohio, Indiana and Florida have been running JA's and N3DB reports hearing one. The next 8 weeks should be exciting. 

Individual reports: N3UA has joined the fun on 6 with a beam and has already worked P43JB, VP9 and VE. W4TNX took Kat to her 35 year reunion at Sweet Briar and then takes off on a fishing trip to XE. How about a little XF4 6 meter operation while you are there John? W4PM has worked 94 entities this year including his new band/entities in May: 30: 5R8, ER1, SV9, YN4; 20: 3A2, 4L8, VK9N; 15: VK9N. He picked up a bunch in the WPX contest. K4KJL says he had eye ball qso's with Morgan Freeman, John Goodman and Steve Carrell....name dropper! 

W1ZA has his ring rotor assembled and ready to go up the tower. Duke has worked 84 new B/E's so far this year and with the ability to rotate his log periodic he could be the guy to beat in 06. He plans to go to the W3LPL open house on June 17 as does NW4V. As for me, I was quite happy with a XX9BB RTTY qso on 20 for my #290 worked on the digital modes. One of my AB105 towers now hosts a 144.39 APRS antenna installed by KF4VIZ. I got 3 bumble bee stings when I dug into a underground nest helping Peter bury the power cable out to the tower. 


Rosalie and I plan a vacation to VE6/7 this summer along with several family reunions and weddings. This along with the fact that I am working in the clinic in June for the first time since 1992 may mean that I will miss some of the E-skip action. Oh well F2 is only a few year away. 

Enjoy the summer! 

Bob W4DR
Dah DaDit DaDiDiDah
W4TNX
· Progress (?) on the new QTH:

· Ground was finally broken the end of May and foundations poured for both shacks, basement and detached garage.

· Some bricks and blocks now in place

· Small garden, tomatoes taller than any towers, so far

· Bamboo grove planted years ago for a visual screen now offering some new ideas:

· New shoots are up to 2” in diameter

· The new shoots look to go to 20 – 30 feet 

· Could be beverage supports

· Could be Quad Spreaders

· New completion date is October 5.

Kat and I both have 35 year college reunions (and anniversary) this year and I am president of my high school reunion committee for next spring. My 45 year anniversary in ham radio will happen next year. Mabye radio is aging me?

Please send any newsletter (NL) items to me the Friday before a monthly CVCC meeting and I will try to get your info into the NL. 

73, John

President Jerry Long, K4KJL


Secretary Marie Long, K4KML


Treasurer Bob Ladd, NK4H


Editor John Youell, W4TNX
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599 VA is published monthly by the Central Virginia Contest Club and is edited by John Youell, W4TNX


W4TNX@comcast.net





If you would like to get in touch with one of the club officers, please contact:





President, Jerry Long, K4KJL 


804-897-4954


jelong@yahoo.com





Secretary, Marie Long, K4KML 


804-795-2624


jelong@yahoo.com





Treasurer, Bob Ladd, NK4H


804-750-1015


RALadd@comcast.net





Visit our Website for Club �Meeting Information and Directions


� HYPERLINK HTTP://C-V-C-C.US ��HTTP://C-V-C-C.US�


Webmaster: Kyle Chavis, WA4PGM











The CVCC Sponsors the W4ML Packet


Cluster Node on 145.09


Sys Op is Dennis Pinner, N4DEN


rdpinner@comcast.net
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